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Hi Aaron,
 
Below is a summary of the two items we discussed today regarding minor changes to the
 distribution component of the Shepherd Substation Project. The attached photos show the location
 in item 1 with the orange cone depicting the necessary pole location. Maps are also included to
 address each item separately and show the location of additional wood poles that have been
 eliminated in the current design.
 

1)      Today the PG&E crew discovered that TSP 1/17 (historically referred to as 318 or 321) has a
 manufacturing error in allowing access to the center of the TSP; essentially the hole for the
 distribution circuit on the TSP is too small for the conductors to pass through and no
 modifications can be made to the TSP. As a result, PG&E will not be able to run conduit
 through the center of the pole as previously proposed. The original plan was to run conduit
 from a pull box at the northeast corner of the substation through a pull box near TSP 1/17
 and up the TSP, as described in MPM #5. With today’s development, the only safe
 alternative to this is to install a wood riser pole (approximately 40’ – 50’ tall) in the location
 of the proposed pull box. The conductor could then be installed up the wood pole, not the
 TSP, and a short wire span would connect the TSP to the wood pole. Underground conduit
 installations have been completed in this section and ground disturbing needs moving
 forward are limited to digging to reach the conduit,  installing a wood pole, and backfilling. A
 pull box is no longer needed at this location. This will be accomplished with a smaller
 permanent footprint than the originally proposed pull box.
 

2)      PG&E would like to clarify the location of a pull box situated at the corner of Behymer
 Avenue and the transmission line. In Minor Project Modification #4, a splice box was
 proposed adjacent to TSP 1/11. While a box is still needed at this location, the supplied map
 implies that it will be installed on the north side of Behymer. This box is needed to serve the
 customer south of Behymer Avenue, and the true design has this being installed 86 feet
 south of an existing wood pole on Behymer Avenue, along the east side of Sunnyside
 Avenue. No additional facilities are being proposed.

 
Please let us know if you need any additional information.
 
Thanks again,
 
Halden Petersen
Terra Verde Environmental Consulting, LLC




